All members of Council, plus the Town's Attorney, Turner Smith and Chief
Police Chief Bill Jones were present for the October I9th Haymarket
Town Council Meeting which was opened by the Mayor, Muril Gilbertson,
with a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of the September meeting were read by the Town Clerk and approved. Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported a balance of \$4, 396. 96 in the General Account and \$355.7I in Revenue Sharing at the end of September.

Councilwoman Ann Smith gave a very descriptive account of the rounds that she and Police Chief Bill Jones had made with the present trash Company, AAA Disposal. This was done prior to the awarding the Trash Contract, to determine the number of homes and businesses in Town. They established that there is a total of 90 homes in Town and 9 businesses. Anne was very impressed with AAA Disposal Co. who said if they were allowed to continue to service Haymarket, they would like to change their pick-up days from Wednesday to Thursday each week. They would notify all the residents of the change. Any Business in Town who didn't have any more trash than a home, they would include it, others would have to pay separate fees. They also stated that they would prefere that residents didn't use extra large containers that would be hard for the employees to handle.

Council members discussed all this, Councilwoman Anne Smith made a a motion that the trash contract be renewed with AAA Disposal Co. for I year. Councilwoman Gertrude Bean 2nd it, and it was unanimously approved.

The Subdivision Ordinance which was carried over from the September meeting was adopted. Smith made the motion to adopt it and Councilwoman Lois Crewdson 2nd it, unanimously approved.

IN new Business, the Mayor read a letter from the Greater Manassas

Sanitary District. There was to be a "Pre-Bid Conference at IO a.m.

on Oct. 22, at the GMSD Office They asked that the Mayor and her group attend if possible. Mrs Gilbertson, Councilwoman Anne Smith and Dorothy Keller agreed they would go.

John Click received a business license to operate a "used Cars, Inc" at I4950 Walhington St, Suite 205, in the Bolt Building. Mrs Bean made a motion to grant it to him, 2nd by Councilman James Gossom and approved by the rest of Council.

In Police business, Chief Jones gave the Mayor his Dept.'s daily activities worksheet.

Bean reported that Wright Insurance Col said they could not cover any Ride-Along passengers in Police Cruisers.

The Oct. meeting adjourned at 9 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUMMITTED:

DOROTHY KENLER, TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

MURIEL GILBERTSON, MAYOR.

NOTE: JOHN CLICK'S ADDRESS: 124 LAKELAND DE., STERLING, VA. 22170 PHONE: 703-430-3810